

## UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

JUN 1 9 2018

OFFICE OF CONGRESSIONAL AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS

The Honorable Suzanne Bonamici Ranking Member Subcommittee on Environment Committee on Science, Space & Technology U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Bonamici:

Thank you for your letter of May 1, 2018, to Environmental Protection Agency Administrator E. Scott Pruitt regarding the consideration of an EPA office in Tulsa, Oklahoma. I am responding on the Administrator's behalf.

Although the EPA staff did explore whether office space was available in Tulsa, this possibility was ultimately abandoned. I understand a recent document production from the General Services Administration on this topic will make this clear. Please find attached additional documents on this topic. You may have already seen these documents cited in news articles, but this serves to confirm their authenticity.

Again, thank you for your letter. If you have further questions, please contact me or your staff may contact Kyle Aarons in my office at Aarons.Kyle@epa.gov or (202) 564-7351.

Sincerely.

Troy M/L

Associate Administrator

**Enclosures**